
U.S. Department of Justice 
        Office of Information Policy 
        Suite 11050 

1425 New York Avenue, NW 

Washington, DC  20530-0001 

 
 

Telephone: (202) 514-3642 
 
          August 22, 2017           
          
Ms. Danielle Lang 
Campaign Legal Center 
1411 K Street, NW 
Suite # 1400 
Washington, DC  20005     Re: DOJ-2017-002322 (AG) 
dlang@campaignlegalcenter.org      VRB:DRH:JMS 
           
Dear Ms. Lang:   

 
This responds to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request made via the Office 

of Information Policy FOIAonline Portal and received in this Office on February 15, 2017, in 
which you requested records pertaining to allegations of voter fraud during the 2016 
presidential election.  This response is made on behalf of the Office of the Attorney General.  
 
 Pursuant to your correspondence with James Smith of this Office on June 21, 2017, you 
advised that you are not interested in emails from news sites sending news articles and press 
clips, unless such emails were forwarded among staff members.    
 
 Please be advised that a search has been conducted in the Office of the Attorney 
General, as well as of the electronic database of the Departmental Executive Secretariat, which 
is the official records repository for the Office of the Attorney General, and of the records 
indices of the administration of former Attorney General Loretta Lynch, which supplements 
the electronic database of the Departmental Executive Secretariat and lists file folder titles, 
arranged according to subject, for the records of former Office of the Attorney General staff, 
and six pages were located that contain records responsive to your request.  I have determined 
that this material is appropriate for release with excisions made pursuant to Exemption 6 of the 
FOIA, 5 U.S.C. § 552(b)(6), which pertains to information the release of which would 
constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of the personal privacy of third parties.  The withheld 
information consists of personal contact information, including both the personal and official 
Department email addresses of Attorney General Sessions.   
 
 For your information, the official Department email account of Attorney General 
Sessions does not use his name.  This practice is consistent with that of former Attorneys 
General and protects the privacy and security of the Attorneys General, allowing them to 
conduct official business efficiently via email.  Attorney General email account names are 
released once they are no longer in use, and in such circumstances requesters are advised that 
the account denotes emails to or from the Attorney General.  Attorney General email account 
names in current use are protected pursuant to Exemption 6, and, in such instances, requesters 
are advised that the withheld information consists of the email address of the Attorney General.  
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These procedures ensure that all Attorney General emails released under the FOIA are 
identifiable as such.        

For your information, Congress excluded three discrete categories of law enforcement 
and national security records from the requirements of the FOIA.  See 5 U.S.C. § 552(c) (2015) 
(amended 2016).  This response is limited to those records that are subject to the requirements 
of the FOIA.  This is a standard notification that is given to all our requesters and should not be 
taken as an indication that excluded records do, or do not, exist. 

 You may contact our FOIA Public Liaison, Laurie Day, for any further assistance and 
to discuss any aspect of your request at: Office of Information Policy, United States 
Department of Justice, Suite 11050, 1425 New York Avenue, NW, Washington, DC 20530-
0001; telephone at 202-514-3642; or facsimile at 202-514-1009. 
 
 Additionally, you may contact the Office of Government Information Services (OGIS) 
at the National Archives and Records Administration to inquire about the FOIA mediation 
services they offer.  The contact information for OGIS is as follows:  Office of Government 
Information Services, National Archives and Records Administration, Room 2510, 8601 
Adelphi Road, College Park, Maryland 20740-6001; e-mail at ogis@nara.gov; telephone at 
202-741-5770; toll free at 1-877-684-6448; or facsimile at 202-741-5769. 
 

If you are not satisfied with my response to this request, you may administratively 
appeal by writing to the Director, Office of Information Policy, United States Department of 
Justice, Suite 11050, 1425 New York Avenue, NW, Washington, DC 20530-0001, or you may 
submit an appeal through OIP’s FOIAonline portal at https://foiaonline.regulations.gov/foia/ 
action/public/home.  Your appeal must be postmarked or electronically submitted within ninety 
days of the date of my response to your request.  If you submit your appeal by mail, both the 
letter and the envelope should be clearly marked “Freedom of Information Act Appeal.” 
 
 Sincerely, 

   
  Vanessa R. Brinkmann 
  Senior Counsel 
 
Enclosures
 



From:                 ratucker@jmd.usdoj.gov
                         <ratucker@jmd.usdoj.gov>
To:                     Hanrahan, Peggi (OAG)
                         </o=exchangelabs/ou=exchange administrative group
                         (fydibohf23spdlt)/cn=recipients/cn=79c8d521375b4c77a9306322bf15
                         e372-hanrahan, m>
Cc:

Subject:             The New American Mobile

https://www.thenewamerican.com/usnews/constitution/item/25501-ohio-investigation-reveals-voter-
fraud

I want him to see this at some point.

Date:                 Tue Mar 07 2017 14:49:33 EST
Attachments:

Bcc:









           

     
    

   

     
       

 
    

   

    

           
           

             
                 

              
    

            
             

                 
             

          
             

      
 

               
               
               

              

  






